
JOINT FEDERAL, STATE, LOCAL 
PUBLIC NOTICE 
January 21, 2025 

 
The Greater Naples Fire Rescue District intends to submit an application for the Rebuild Florida Hazard Mitigation 
Grant Match Program (HMGMP). The HMGMP program utilizes match funding from the FEMA Hazard Mitigation 
Grant Program (HMGP) through the Florida Division of Emergency Management and HUD Community 
Development Block Grant - Disaster Recovery (CDBG-DR) match funding through Florida Commerce. Funding for 
the proposed project will be conditional upon compliance with all applicable federal, tribal, state and local laws, 
regulations, floodplain standards, permit requirements and conditions. 
 
The Fire District is seeking a total of $3,992,489 to perform a wind retrofit on six fire stations. Fire stations 20, 22, 
71, 72, 73, and 90 are vital to the community and provide protection of life and property by providing emergency 
response services. The project shall harden the exterior envelopes of the six (6) fire stations, reducing the potential 
for structural and content damages from future wind events. 
 
Location of Proposed Work: 
The area affected by this project consists of fire stations in the following locations: 
Station 20 – 4798 Davis Blvd, Naples, FL 34104 
Station 22 – 4375 Bayshore Drive, Naples, Fl 34112 
Station 71 – 100 13th Street Southwest, Naples, FL 34117 
Station 72 – 3820 Beck Blvd, Naples, FL 34114 
Station 73 – 14565 Collier Blvd, Naples, FL 34119 
Station 90 – 175 Capri Blvd, Naples, FL 34113 
 
 
Comment Period: 
Comments are solicited from the public; local, state or federal agencies; and other interested parties in order to 
consider and evaluate the impacts of the proposed project. The public comment period for this notice will begin on 
Wednesday January 22nd, 2025 and conclude on Monday February 3rd, 2025. The comments should be made in 
writing and submitted to jbauer@gnfire.org. Interested persons may submit comments, obtain more detailed 
information about the proposed action, or request a copy of the findings by contacting:  
 
 
Joshua Bauer, CDM, Deputy Chief      
Greater Naples Fire Rescue District     jbauer@gnfire.org   
  
 


